
E-Newsletter # 3
Term 1 Week 9

Upcoming Dates Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia Orana,
Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Zdravo, Kona Mauri, Malo
Ni, Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban

Week 9
Thursday 30 March
Board of Trustee Meeting
6pm

Friday 31 March
No Hub Mass
No Assembly

Week 10
HOLY WEEK
Monday - Wednesday
Morning Liturgy
9.00 am in the Church

Afternoon Liturgy
2pm in the Church

Thursday
Morning Liturgy
9.00 am under Canopy

Afternoon Liturgy
2pm under Canopy

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL
THURSDAY, 6 APRIL

2023 - 2.45pm

FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL
FOR TERM 2

WEDNESDAY, 26 APRIL
2023

Student Led Conferences
Congratulations whānau on the great turn out over both nights of
our SLC’s. It was wonderful having the opportunity to meet again,
celebrate your child’s learning and see the where to next. I am
sure your child loved having the chance to discuss their learning
with you. Our children spend a lot of their time in school and it
means so much sharing their world with you.

For those who missed the opportunity, please contact the hub
teacher. It is so worth your time to see your child’s face glow with
pride.

Thank you for responding to our survey on the school vision. Our
first question askedwhat five skills do you most value for your
child and these were your top selections:

76% Problem solver
75% Confident communicator
66% Independent learner
65% Critical thinker
63% Active listener

This gives us a direction and a goal to aim to, for your child on
their learning journey at St Anne’s. As we reflect on our
programmes and the learning outcomes, we will have these skills
at the forefront. This will be reflected in the teaching lessons and
programmes through the types of questions used, working
independently and in groups, and being able to respond in small
and large groups.

God Bless
Mr Ryan
Principal
Pray for me that I may be able to render a faithful account
of my stewardship. M Ignatius McQuoin



To the following students (and
their whanau) who have
recently started at our school

Jacob Tuusolo
Kayla Bui
Maral Elias
Fransisco Leolaga
Evelyn Vilikoka
Reagan Barnett
Sloane Sorensen
Vaitoomulimelesete Ioane
Lysander Misifosa
Angelina Nissan

Disciple of the Week

In Week 6 the Disciple of the
Week trophy was awarded to
Tessa of Arohanui Tuarua for
wearing her sunhat and setting
a good example to others.

2023 House Leaders

Our House Leaders for 2023 with Mrs Milich-Misikini:
McAuley: Aizekiah and Sadie Rose
Chanel: Caylus and Anne
Maher: Tyler and Larissa
Pompaller: Kilikore and Latai



Please pay by Eftpos or
cash at the school office.
We also welcome
internet banking. If you
choose this option the
account details are as
follows:

St Anne’s Catholic
School

ACCOUNT DETAILS ARE:
ASB 12 3032 0129996 00

Reference: Please ensure you
include your Child’s name as
a reference.

AMOUNT: Choose your
frequency of payments -
Weekly, fortnightly, monthly
or termly.

Well done to the following
children who have received

Principal
Awards

Aroha - Year 0&1:
Phoenix Tuilata
Aiden Apulu Lemalu
Adlina Harboly
Blessing Sioli

Tika - Year 1&2:
Ezra Luatua
Labron-Jay Vaipo
Luti Finau
John Tupou
Atoraya Latchen
Christopher Shashei
Anataimani Kauvalu

Attendance Dues
Uniform
Our school uniform is sold online at www.argyleonline.co.nz - click on
Shop Argyle Online and select our school name under the Auckland
heading. The online instructions are easy to follow, orders can be placed
anytime and you can pay using a Credit or Debit card or online banking.
Orders are expected to be delivered within 3-5 working days to the
address you choose.

We have a reasonable supply of second hand uniforms in the library
(not all sizes available). Please see Mrs Downes or Mrs Watson if you
would like to see what is available - we are happy to give you this at no
cost.

We would also appreciate any of your school uniform items that no
longer fit your child. These can be left at the school office or library so
that we can also pass these items on to our families.

Thank you for your help and understanding.

ALL students should be wearing full summer uniform during terms 1
and 4. This includes a sunhat - these are available from the school
library $16.20 each. Please contact Mrs Downes or Mrs Sparks if you
are having issues with sizing, ordering or purchasing uniform for your
children. Thank you.

Attendance Dues
Attendance Dues are a compulsory payment under the terms of the
Education and Training Act 2020, and is a condition of enrolment at
St Anne's Catholic School.

Thank you to all those families who have set up an automatic payment
or paid their accounts. If there is a balance on your account this was
emailed to families last Friday - this is for your records only so that you
are aware of the current balance of your account. If you would like to
discuss this or are having difficulty making payments, please contact
Mrs Sparks at the school office - we ar here to help you. Ph 09 269 0023

Year 7&8 Softball Tournament

On the 7th of March, our year 7 & 8 girls had the opportunity to compete
at the CCSA Softball Tournament held at Prince Edward Park Takanini.
We are all very excited to be given this chance to compete at this
tournament. Each girl played very hard and gave alot of effort towards
each of the games.

http://www.argyleonline.co.nz/


Whakanui -Year 3&4:
Johnathan Younan
Nathaniel Taufao
Aaverie Caffery
Ayva-Lina Latu
Tuesa Toimoana
Sebastian Singh-Aujla
Madeline Mati
Dion’Dre Prasad

Arohanui - Year 5&6:
Amilya McKenna
Adrian Harboly
Kadyn Fa’afuata
Laurielle Masoe
Marsel Ochana
Nathan Lambert-Baker
Sela Koaneti
Milto Debela Senbeta

Tumanako - Year 7&8:
Florence Tumua
Mele’eusenia Manu
Teaa Briim
Adrianna Fidow

Lost Property
Please check the lost
property box for your child’s
uniform. This can be found
outside the school office.
Please ensure all uniforms
are named including hats
and shoes.

As our teams had a competitive day, we celebrated that we came 2nd
place, and walking out with our heads up high. We would like to thank
Mr Ryan and Mr Ross for all the time and effort that they have put in to
training both teams.

We also thank the Lord for putting his merciful hands above us and for
helping us through our tough games. Not only were we able to be given
this opportunity but our 7 & 8 girls got to meet new schools and made
new friends who encouraged us during their games. Larissa and
Katarina

Competing at the
2023 CCSA was a great
experience. Larissa, Sadie and I competed
at the Jubilee Pool located in Pukekohe.
We were lucky to have made it into the
semi-finals and competed against many
other schools. We met some students we
knew while competing and made many
new friends.

I competed in five races; 100 metre
Freestyle, 50 metre Freestyle, 50 metre
Breastroke, 50 metre Backstroke and 50

metre Butterfly. Even though the weather was gloomy, I worked hard
and was fortunate enough to make it to the finals for 100 metre
Freestyle and 50 metre Butterfly. I placed second in the freestyle race
and third in the butterfly. I am now advancing to the next tournament
for 50 Butterfly - the Auckland Champs.
I thank my mum, Tolotea Lanumata, for timekeeping for us and also
thank you to, Sulia Finau for managing our team.
- Latai

Year 5 & 6 Cricket

On Wednesday 15th March, the boys and girl’s cricket teams were so
excited because the day had finally arrived for the Year 5 and 6 boys
and girls Cricket tournament that we have been training so hard for
during our lunch breaks at Mountford Park.

Firstly, when weI got to school, we had to put on our school sports shirt,
and got changed into our P.E shorts. Afterwards when we all had
arrived and were changed, we excitedly hopped into the school van, and
sang happily on our way to Mountford Park as Mr Ross carefully drove
us there.



College News…
McAuley High School
Enrolments 2024
If you wish to enrol your
daughter at McAuley High
School in 2024 applications are
being taken now. Enrolment
packs can be collected from the
school office, sent to you in the
mail, or the forms can be
downloaded from the school
website. But sure to get
applications in as soon as
possible to avoid
disappointment as we have
already received a number of
applications.
Non-preference applications
close at the end of Term 1 and
preference applications at the
end of Term 2.

Next, when we got to Mountford Park, we walked over to where the
other schools were sitting on the stands, and then when it was time, we
walked over to where we were playing our first game. Mrs Myocevich
was with the boys team, and Mr Ross was with the girls team.

During our games, we all were playing as a team, cheering and
supporting each other and not giving up. A few of our games were
pretty challenging, but we managed to persevere as a team and have
faith.

Finally, as we packed our belongings, we made our way back to the
stands for the prizegiving. When we waited for the announcement of
the winning boys team, we shouted for joy when they called out our
boys team came first equal with Roscommon School! We were so
speechless and overwhelmed when Tyler went up as the boys team
captain to represent our team. We would like to thank Mrs Myocevich
and Mr Ross for coaching us and supporting us, as well as the parents
that came to cheer us on during the day. That was one day we will
never forget! Tyler and Amilya
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